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in this effort . We ask our experts in this area to meet and
further pursue development of these measures .

We have asked the experts concerned with the preparation of the
Moscow Summit on Nuclear Safety and Security (to be held in
spring of 1996) to also consider measures, taking into account
the 1980 Convention on the Physical Protection of Nuclear
Materiel, to prevent nuclear materiel falling into the hands of
terrorists .

PREVENTING THE MOVEMENT OF TERRORISTS

9 . Effective entry controls, assisted by new and emerging
technologies, will help prevent the spread of terrorism . We,
therefore, propose to co-operate further in the development of
travel documents that are more difficult to falsify and to
increase joint training and information sharing among ourselves,
and with others, on fraudulent travel document detection and
immigration control . In this regard, we recognize the importance
of the ICAO standards being adopted and urge all countries to
implement them . We also call on all States to enforce sanctions
against the use of false and fraudulent documents . Within the
framework of international law and in our own jurisdictions we
will deny entry to all those, including diplomats, who, on the
basis of available information, are involved in terrorist
activities and thereby pose a threat to national security

TRANSPORTATION SECURITY

10 . We have agreed to work together and with others to continue
to improve security of all forms of transportation around the
world. To date, there are seven international conventions and
treaties related to transportation security, which have had a
marked impact on maritime and aviation security . We encourage
the current work of the International Civil Aviation Organization
(ICAO) and the International Maritime Organization (IMO) to
develop common standards for security procedures to boost
security in the aviation and maritime fields . Their resolutions
must be implemented by the entire international community, with
an aim of tightening international mechanisms in the fight
against terrorism .

PUBLIC FACILITIES

11 . Terrorists take advantage of the openness and vulnerability
of public facilities, particularly in free societies . As anti-
terrorist measures have become more successful, terrorists are
looking to new targets of opportunity in their attacks . In order
to reduce the risks to our citizens, we pledge to co-operate


